NATIONAL NON-DOMESTIC RATING

APPOINTMENT OF CONSULTANTS
1.0 Purpose of Report

1.1
To inform Cabinet of the waiving of Standing Order 43 and appointment of R-Cam Limited to pursue negotiations in respect of National Non-Domestic Rates savings relating to the 1973 Rating List.

2.0 Recommendations

2.1
It is recommended that Cabinet note the waiving of Standing Order 43 and the appointment of R-Cam Limited to pursue savings in National Non-Domestic Rates relating to the 1973 Rating List.

3.0 Information 

3.1
The City Council has received an approach from R-Cam Limited, a subsidiary of Goodman Nash Limited Chartered Surveyors, outlining an initiative to obtain savings in National Non-Domestic Rates from revisiting the 1973 Rating List.

3.2 They have indicated that savings in the region of £50,000 could be obtained from the City Council’s portfolio following the successful implementation of the initiative.

3.3 They have been instructed by several Councils throughout the country, including Cheshire, Lancashire and Liverpool, and several blue-chip companies.  In excess of £11 million has been recovered.

3.4 The fee payable by the City Council will be 25% of any monies recovered as a result of successful negotiations with the Valuation Officer.  If the initiative does not result in any refunds, no fee will be payable. 

3.5 The City Council does not have the information or resources to pursue the initiative independently and has used consultants previously for specialist ratings cases.  R-Cam Limited are the only firm pursuing the issue.

3.6 Lead Member and Deputy Lead Member for Planning and Development approved the appointment on 30th April 2001.

4.0 Financial Implications 

4.1
The appointment of R-Cam Limited will potentially result in refunds of National Non-Domestic Rates from the City Council which will otherwise not be obtained.

5.0 Conclusion 

5.1
The City Council does not have the information or resources available to carry out this initiative.  R-Cam Limited are the only firm pursuing this area of work and their appointment will potentially result in financial savings.
